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1. Notice is hereby given to the Brothers of the Department that we shall meet in annual 

Encampment on April 21, 2001 in the city of Farmington Hills.  Delegates to the Encampment 
are to have proper credentials to gain admission.   

 
2. I wish to thank all the Brothers of Michigan for their friendship and hospitality during this past 

year.  The principles of “Fraternity, Charity and Loyalty” are alive in the state! 
 
3. All Camps are urged to participate in the Graves Registration, G.A.R. Records, and 

Memorials programs.  Our Order is charged with keeping the memory of the Grand Army 
alive.  We need to work earnestly on all three of these projects to fulfill our duty to our 
ancestors. 

 
4. As Department Commander, I hereby name the following Brothers to the Nominating 

Committee: Richard Greene, PCC; Chair, Kent Armstrong, PDC; Paul Hodges, PDC; William 
McAfee, PCC; Bruce Butgereit, Sr., CC. 

 
5. The reports given at the Mid-Winter conference, along with the minutes from the 111th 

Encampment will be available at the 112th Encampment in booklet form.  Also available, for 
sale, will be mouse pads, past Department Encampment medals, National Encampment 
glasses and medals, and hat pins. 

 
6. Brothers are urged to keep their email addresses updated for the ‘cyber roster’.  Additionally, 

Camp Commanders should insure that their Camp meeting information and special events 
are kept updated on the web site. 

 
7. In conclusion, permit me to personally thank all the Brothers of Michigan for their assistance 

in conducting the affairs of the Department.   
 
By the order of: 
/s/ 
Gregory Hayes 
Commander, Department of Michigan 
 
Attest: 
/s/ 
Richard Lee, 
Secretary, Department of Michigan 
 


